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Chairman�s Chatty � December 2011

Well I am back in the chair, may I firstly take the opportunity to welcome new 
committee members, Claire Abbott, Ben Williams, Megan Trinder, Dan Adderley 
and may I welcome back Mike Harrison.

May I also thank leaving committee member Helen Boyle for her help, this is 
perfectly understandable due to the new arrival Lauren. I have no doubt Helen 
will still be in the background assisting Steve in his activities, may I relay my 
wishes to Steve & Helen for a long and happy family life.

We have a large new & old committee now and have just had our first
committee meeting of the year.  I believe I and the other committee members 
would hope for a further successful year and hope we can provide our members 
with what they want with a hopeful increase in the clubs core activities, Motor 
Sport as well as a good supported social calendar.

So far we have managed to compile a complete calendar for the whole year�s 
competitive events with the majority of organisers sorted as well as venues, 
entry fees and in the near future, regulations.

The club�s web site will have a wealth of information as well as e-mail, maybe 
text and Facebook reminders of upcoming events. If anyone requests 
information regarding the club or events please point them to 
www.witneymotorclub.co.uk .

We would like to place more emphasis in the forthcoming year to �entering for 
events�.  We have been, I believe a tad too lenient to allowing �entries on the 
day�, we will be making a lot of effort to plan the events, and provide  regulations 
for the events. It is difficult for organisers when you don�t know number of 
entries and even if it is worthwhile running the events! So please for 2012 get 
your entries in early. You will receive the year�s calendar soon so get them in 
your diary. We would also like to make this easy in the fact that you can 
complete all electronically.
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As far as autotests go we plan on providing the �Club Car� for those who do not 
wish to use their own car on the day and we have had a further offer of at least a 
second �Club Car� so please encourage others to have a go and if they don�t 
have a car we will supply one, but we will need to know in advance, we do not 
want to go to the effort of taking several cars on the day if they are not required.

With 12-cars I would like to arrange a �Table Top� Rally the week prior to assist 
budding navigators with the information to assist in successful completion of the 
route, and also please remember navigators can start from the age of 12.

I am now guiding our �new� committee to meeting the needs of our club 
members, we are working for you. May I ask if you have any ideas and 
suggestions of what you would like your club to do for you then please let any 
committee member know?

To conclude I would like to say that I am very keen on this being the most 
successful year of the club, I am getting a tad older now and would like to think I 
can assist our new committee young blood to give me the opportunity to stand 
down in a year or two�s time and allow the young blood to take over. 

May I wish you all a Merry Christmas (or should I say Happy Holiday?) and a 
happy and prosperous New Year!

Simon

Club web sites, for interest:
www.witneymotorclub.co.uk
www.witney motorshow.co.uk
www.witneyautocross.co.uk
www.witneykarting.co.uk
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Social Report

Coming up, we have:

22nd December Natter and Noggin�

27th December Morning After Autotest
at British Motor Heritage 
10am gates open. 
1st car 11 am.

May we wish you all

A VERY MERRY CHRISTMAS
AND A

HAPPY NEW YEAR

I shall look forward to seeing you.

Derrick and Mary

IF YOU HAVE GIVEN US YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS,
YOU WILL NOW RECEIVE YOUR MAGAZINE BY

EMAIL � LET PAM KNOW IF YOU STILL 
REQUIRE A HARD COPY.
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Competition Secretary�s report

After the past 12 months, what a quiet month it�s been. I�m glad to see that everyone 
is building their Christmas spirits up and on that note I would like to wish each of you a 
very Merry Christmas.

Claire and I have moved this week and are now based in Banbury. Self moving can 
always be a stressful pastime but with the help of Will, we have battled through.

I would like to take this time to welcome new members to the club and new members 
to the committee. We look forward to pushing new boundaries with the club. I would 
also like to thank those members leaving the committee for their hard work over the 
past 12 months. 

Many thanks

Craig

Jimmy�s Rant of the Month � No. 12

One of the most annoying crimes that farmers and landowners suffer from is that of 
fly-tipping.

We have all seen the piles of rubbish in farm gateways and car parks by beauty spots.
The access road to the autocross fields here has had it�s share of illegal tipping.  The 
most recent a few months ago, it happened at about 11am one morning when a transit 
sized tipper unloaded the remains of a conservatory in the middle of the road, unseen 
of course.  Another time I had to clear 3 tons of garden waste on a Sunday evening so 
that our neighbours could get out of the drive to get to work the following morning.
The local councils make the problem worse by charging a lot of money for the 
commercial waste and perhaps the tip isn�t open long enough in the day.  But it doesn�t 
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give anyone the right to dump their rubbish on someone else�s property and I am sure 
it happens often that a householder has paid an unscrupulous builder or gardener the 
tipping fees for the tip and the cowboy just pockets the cash himself.

The problem for the landowner is how to get rid of the mess, if it�s on the side of a 
public road or bridleway the council will remove it at taxpayers� expense.  If it�s on 
private land the owner has the cost of clearing it away.

If someone dumps car tyres in your field you will be charged at least �3 per tyre at the 
tip.  A lot of farmers will try to move the rubbish to the roadside for the council to take 
but they risk of being blamed for fly tipping themselves. 

Having been involved in a �spring clean� of the roadside verges round the village I am 
amazed at what is thrown out:  garden waste in a plastic bag is about the most stupid, 
as without the bag the garden waste would just decompose to nothing , in the bag it�s 
there for years.  

Too many people just jettison all their drinks cans and burger cartons from their cars as 
if they will just disappear into thin air, but, of course, they don�t!

Anyway I am sure no one reading this is guilty of any of these misdemeanours, and I 
feel better for airing another of my farmers moans.

Next Month:  Cars with one headlight not working , don�t wait until next month check 
yours now before you get caught by PAM!!!!!!! (She of the �Headlight� Police!!)

Jimmy

OUR STAY IN PORTSMOUTH  � 21 - 25 November 2011

First of all, we must say a huge �Thank you� to you good committee members at the 
Witney Motor Club for sending us away on this wonderful break.  Also, we must thank 
Tich and Brian for accompanying us � it just wouldn�t have been the same without you.

We had a good journey there, found the hotel (in spite of no Satnav or even a map!), 
sorted ourselves then made our way through Gunwharf Quays shopping centre to the 
Spinnaker Tower.  As the day was dull, we decided not to venture up it that day.  We 
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ate in Frankie & Benny�s then made our way to the multi-screen cinema.  They gave me 
the choice of what we saw (daft folk) and I chose �Arthur Christmas�, mostly because it 
was in 3-D.  

The next day was our friend Tich�s birthday, bless her, 21 again, again I reckon!   Once 
more, the weather was dull and quite misty so we decided to avoid the Spinnaker 
Tower again today.  We walked to the Royal Docks, where we wandered (for free, too 
mean to pay we were!).  It was interesting.  We found a good (huge � I worked it out 
that it could hold 350 at a push) cafe which did lovely jacket spuds for lunch.   On this 
day, the cafe was practically empty.  It was next door to an exhibition and a shop -
there were plenty of those around!  We met up again in the evening and, again, we ate 
at Frankie & Benny�s.  Tich�s son, Michael, turned up to wish her a happy birthday �
what a lovely surprise for Tich.  Back to the hotel, where we played cards in the lounge.

The weather was better on Wednesday so we made our way to the Spinnaker Tower.  
We were sped upwards in an almost automatic lift.  We were the only ones up there, 
incredible.  The views were amazing (see the picture).  There may have been some 
controversy but it is beautiful and we really enjoyed the visit.  Then Tich & Brian met up 
with their great niece (at university in the town).  We joined them for lunch (thank you 
very much T&B).  Jessica chose the restaurant � the Slug & Lettuce!!  It was good.  Then 
we all meandered about � well, Jessica took them on a route march to her 
accommodation � not much to her but a little difficult for Brian K!  In the evening we 
didn�t want much to eat so, we all dressed to go outdoors and went next door into the 
Co-op!  We bought �bits� for an evening meal.  We went back to our room to eat it.  It 
was quite cosy, actually.  Then we played cards downstairs again � good that!  Trouble 
was the background music was heavy classical � to Brian K�s annoyance!

Thursday we went (in the car, for a change) to Southsea to the Overlord Embroidery 
and D-Day Museum.   I only visited the embroidery � what an incredible thing it was 
too.  It was huge and very explicit.  It was commissioned by Lord Dulverton and carried 
out by the Royal School of Needlework, it took them five years to finish.  I am very 
pleased that we have seen it.  The others went round the D-Day museum and they had 
enjoyed that too.  In the evening Brian and I went by bus to Southsea to see a friend�s 
daughter.  It was lovely to see her � she seemed pleased that we had made the effort.  
Back at base, Brian K was announcing to Tich all the goings on opposite � it was really 
funny.  He carried on doing it when we arrived.  We sat in their room, laughing our 
socks off.  Eventually, Brian and I packed.  (I may not have mentioned, but from our 
room you could see the bus station, rail station, taxi rank, Gosport ferry and, of course, 
the Spinnaker Tower � so there was plenty for Brian K to tell us about.
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Next day, we booked out of the hotel, paid the bill and loaded the car up.  Then we 
walked along to the Royal Docks � there was a Christmas Fair on.  I wasn�t sure how far 
I could manage to walk � all the wheel chairs were booked we were told (at 
Shopmobility) but I could use an electric buggy if I wanted!  I did want.  That was a bit 
of fun, I really enjoyed getting about on it � a lot further than I would have been able to 
walk I am sure.  AND, it was only �5 for all day.  Not a bad deal.  What a good charity.  
When we had eaten (restaurant full now � there were so many people) we made tracks 
for home.  We made good time to Tich & Brian�s home then we made our way (more 
slowly � lots of cars on the road) home.

As I said at the beginning, it was a GREAT time, we really enjoyed ourselves and, 
although we didn�t rush anywhere, we managed to do all that we had wanted to do.  
So, our grateful thanks to you all, you are lovely.

Pam and Brian

Photo taken by Pam Pegram of Portsmouth, from the Spinnaker Tower
























































